Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation

Meeting Minutes
January 27, 2011
The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order January 27, 2011 at approximately 7:30 by Sylvia Morris.
Normal business was suspended to hear a presentation on Zebra Mussels and methods to prevent the spread of Zebra Mussels.  The presentation was conducted by Nancy Balcom.   If any members  would like to contact Nancy Balcom with any questions regarding Zebra Mussels, she can be reached at:  (860)405-9107 Tel., (860)405-9109 Fax, and / or nancy.balcom@uconn.edu.

Roll Call:  The following clubs were absent: CT Black Bass Anglers, North Eastern CT Bassmasters, Shoreline Bassmasters, Thayer’s Marauders, and Tolland County Bass Anglers.
Correspondence:    
· The CBFN received a thank you card from the Floroski family.
· The CBFN received a Christmas card from Sylvia Malloy, the late Bob Malloy’s mother.  The card contained a $50 donation to the Robert S. Malloy scholarship fund.
Announcements:
· CBFN President Sylvia Morris excused all clubs absent from the January meeting due to the inclement weather conditions.

· Don Barone, journalist and friend of the CBFN has been hired back by the new regime at B.A.S.S.

· Noreen Clough has been announced by B.A.S.S. as the new National Conservation Director.

· CT has once again been profiled in B.A.S.S. Times.  There was an article about Terry Baksay accepting the award for Youth Director of the Year and there was also an article profiling each of the CBFN Scholarship Award winners.

· The B.A.S.S. website is being updated daily.  It is now easier to print out your membership cards and the online roster registration feature is up and running.

· The newly updated CBFN 2011 By-Laws were handed out to each club representative.

A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.
Report of Officers
Treasurers Report:  Sue Weeks

Conservation Report:  Dave Santos:
· We need all CBFN member’s to contact their Legislator and oppose S.B. 59 AN ACT PROHIBITING THE SALE OR USE OF FISHING SINKERS, JIGS AND TIRE WEIGHTS THAT CONTAIN LEAD.  All the work has been done for us, thanks to KeepAmericaFishing.  All you have to do is go to their website, fill in your name, address, and email address, and the email will directly to the Legislator in your district.  The website is http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/o/6394/p/dia/action/public/?action_KEY=3136
Other Bills to keep an eye on are:

· Proposed S.B. No. 747 SEN. FRANTZ, 36th DIST. 'AN ACT CONCERNING THE SALES TAX ON BOATS', to decrease the sales tax on boats and stimulate the boat building industry. REF. FINANCE, REVENUE AND BONDING

· Proposed H.B. No. 5946 REP. RYAN, 139th DIST. 'AN ACT CREATING A BOAT LEMON LAW', to give boat owners the same redress as car owners under the state lemon law. REF. TRANSPORTATION

· Proposed H.B. No. 5506 REP. ORANGE, 48th DIST. 'AN ACT CONCERNING STAFFING LEVELS FOR CONSERVATION OFFICERS', to increase the number of environmental conservation officers to a level that provides increased law enforcement. REF. ENVIRONMENT
· Proposed H.B. No. 5364 REP. MINER, 66th DIST. 'AN ACT AUTHORIZING CERTAIN FISHING BY A NONLICENSED STATE RESIDENT UNDER THE FISHING LICENSE OF A STATE RESIDENT', to develop a buddy initiative that allows a nonlicensed resident to fish for one day per year when accompanied by a licensed state resident. REF. ENVIRONMENT 
· Proposed H.B. No. 5382 REP. MINER, 66th DIST. 'AN ACT CONCERNING THE WAIVER OF FINES FOR FISHING WITHOUT A LICENSE ', to encourage persons to obtain a fishing license. REF. ENVIRONMENT 
· Proposed S.B. No. 203 SEN. MARKLEY, 16th DIST. 'AN ACT REPEALING THE SALT WATER FISHING LICENSE FEE', to restore free licenses to salt water fishermen. REF. ENVIRONMENT 
· Proposed S.B. No. 218 SEN. KISSEL, 7th DIST. 'AN ACT REQUIRING THE JOINT STANDING COMMITTEE OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY HAVING COGNIZANCE OF MATTERS RELATING TO THE ENVIRONMENT TO DEVELOP DEFINITIONS AND STANDARDS RELATING TO THE ADOPTION OF STREAMFLOW REGULATIONS', to provide direction to the Department of Environmental Protection in their adoption of streamflow regulations. REF. ENVIRONMENT
· Proposed S.B. No. 222 SEN. MCLACHLAN, 24th DIST. 'AN ACT BANNING THE IMPORTATION OF ZEBRA MUSSELS', to prevent the further introduction of zebra mussels into the waters of the state. REF. ENVIRONMENT

Boating Advisory:  None.
C.L.A. Report: None.
Tournament Report:  Harry Gordon
· All 2011 Tournament dates have been approved.

· Tournament Applications will be posted soon.

· Harry has announced that our insurance is current.

· Also announced was the fact that Tournament  Rule #6 regarding the operation of Kill switches will be enforced strictly this upcoming tournament season.  All boats must have a working kill switch and boaters will be required to show tournament officials that they are indeed in working order.  You will not be allowed to take off until you can show that it works.
· HARRY REMINDED EVERYONE, NEW TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED.
Sponsorship Report:  Bob Nelson
· Negotiations continue to secure sponsorships for the 2011 season.
· US Reel and the CBFN have negotiated a contract for 2011. The board has agreed to the terms of the contract. We are waiting for the contract to be sent to the CBFN for Sylvia’s signature.
· Marinco/Guest will again be a sponsor of the CBFN for 2011.
· Numa Sport Optics and the CBFN have made a verbal agreement for a sponsorship for 2011. 
· The Tackle Hut will again be a sponsor in 2011.

C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee:   Kevin Lavender

· Application were handed out to each club rep for review.  The applications will be posted on the website and it was said that it would be preferred for applicants to fill them out online and then print them out and send them in.  The deadline is April 1, 2011.
· The 2011 Scholarship tournament will be held on Candlewood Lake.  It will be May 1, 2011 out of Danbury Town Park.

Banquet Committee Sylvia Morris:
· The 2011 Federation Banquet has  been booked for November 5th at the Chowder Pot.
Membership Committee:  None.
Raffle Committee:   Ken Dzuerenka
· Raffle tickets are due at the next meeting in February.  NO EXCEPTIONS
Website Committee: 
· The CBFN FaceBook page is up and running, check it out.

· More updates to the site are on the way, if you would like anything special put on the site, contact Armand Fortier

· If you are having trouble getting on the forum, you may also contact Armand at cbfnmember@sbcglobal.net 

Audit Committee:   Vinny Mucci:
· On January 23rd 2011, the audit committee, consisting of Alan Guite, Kevin Lavander and Vincent Mucci, met with Federation representatives, Sue Weeks (treasurer) and Sylvia Morris (president) to perform the yearly audit of Connecticut Bass Federation Nation financial records, as prescribe by Federation by-laws.  The meeting was called to order at 11:05 am, and was concluded at 3:20 pm. 

We conducted our audit in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards. Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. An audit includes the examination of financial records, including receipts, expenses reports and other supportive materials. We believe our audits provide a reasonable basis for our opinion. 

In our opinion, the financial records referred to above, represent fairly, in all material respects, the financial records of the Connecticut Bass Federation Nation, as of December 31st 2010. 

Youth Report: Terry Baksay:
· Any clubs who have hosted or want to host a Casting Kids event must contact Terry Baksay ASAP.  Terry and his youths will be hosting the CT Casting Kids Championship at Cabelas on March 27th at 11 am.   If you are trying to qualify any kids for this event, you must contact Terry.

Finance Committee:  None.
State Team Report:  Sylvia Morris

· Maps have been ordered.
· We are working hard trying to secure shirts for the team, Skeeter will no longer be supplying shirts.
· WCCC has donated $250 to the team on the behalf of Joe Kowalski
· Toads Tackle Shack, The Naked Bait Co., and Black Water Rods have all come onboard as State Team sponsors for 2011.

Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given

Old Business

· The CBFN FaceBook page is now up and running, if you are on FaceBook be sure to friend us and check out the page.  It is being updated constantly, thanks to Nick Guggliotti and Dave Santos.

· See Sylvia Morris if you are interested in volunteering at the upcoming February Fishing show.

· We are still trying to collect e-mail addresses from each club to add to our “e-mail blast” contact list.

· The B.A.S.S. National Presidents meeting was held in Florida recently and 35 presidents attended and the rest were able to join the meeting via tele-conference.  Paul Carter attended on our behalf and Bob Nelson listened in via tele-conference.  Many great issues were discussed and some exciting announcements should be coming soon.
· It was announced that the Executive Board would have to rescind its motion to grant the Tobacco Valley Bassmasters 2 excused absences for October and November.  It was a violation of our by-laws, and unfortunately overlooked by the board.  Tobacco Valley was only allowed to receive 1 excused absence for November only.

· Excused absences for the previous month: Candlewood Bassmasters. 
New Business
· The Wounded Warriors Disabled Sports Project will once again be taking place this year at Riverside Park in Hartford on August 10th and 11th (Wednesday and Thursday).  Joe Kowalski needs 10 boats each day.  If you are interested in volunteering, please contact Joe.

· We  will be donating  two benches to Danbury Town Park.  One bench will be installed in honor of Bob Malloy, sponsored by the CBFN.  The second will be installed in honor of Bryan Kerchal, sponsored by the CT Youth Federation.
· A contest was announced to try to bring in new membership.  Any current member who gets a new member to join a club roster will have his/her name put in a drawing to win a ½ day guided trip on Candlewood Lake with Terry Baksay.  For each new member you bring in, you get one entry.  New members must be on a club roster by the April Federation meeting.  The drawing will be held at the April Federation meeting.
· Don Corchran of B.A.S.S. was recently in a serious  ATV accident.  He is currently recovering in a rehabilitation facility.  Members are encouraged to send any showing of support or kind words.  If you would like to show your support, the address is:  381 County Downs Rd.  Montgomery, AL 36109.

· A motion was made and passed to spend up to $2000 on rain gear for the new members of the State Team if needed.  Sponsorship for this expense is being worked on.
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:10 p.m.

Next Meeting:  February 24, 2010
Respectfully Submitted,

Carl Pedersen

CBFN Secretary

